

September 15, 2021

Dear Visitors of Residents,

To help support visitor and resident safety, the CDC recently provided additional recommendations for visitor communications to be posted at the entrances of all Long-Term Care Facilities. Please take note of the three CDC posters, which are posted at our visitor entrance titled:

- Getting 'Back to Normal' Is Going to Take All of Our Tools
- Getting a COVID-19 vaccine adds one more layer of protection
- Cover your Cough

These serve as helpful reminders to protect yourself and the residents living at St. Anne Home.

Please do not visit residents or enter the building if you have <u>any</u> of the following:

- A positive viral test for SARS-Cov-2 (COVID-19)
- Symptoms of COVID-19, (can include but are not limited to fever, new dizziness, nausea, vomiting, diarrhea, loss of taste or smell, sore throat, difficulty breathing, chills, body aches)
- If you currently meet the criteria for <u>quarantine</u>. Quarantine is when you might have been exposed to the virus. You <u>isolate</u> when you have been infected with the virus, even if you don't have symptoms.

Visitors should only visit the resident's room and should minimize their time spent in other locations in the facility. Once in the building, as our standard procedure and practice has been, you will be asked additional screening questions that must be answered and documented upon entrance and exit of the building.

If you have any questions please feel free to call me and or Christy Kremer, Assistant Administrator with any questions or concerns you may have. Ann Donovan, Director of Nursing and Andy Porterfield, Infection Control Preventionist are also available to answer any questions or concerns related to residents in our **Nursing Facility** and Jennie Long and Christy Kremer are available to answer with any questions or concerns you may have related to residents living in **Villa Angela at St. Anne Home**. Our entire care team is here to serve you and answer your questions. Thank you for your continued cooperation, support and confidence in the care and services St. Anne Home provides to you and or your loved one.

Sincerely,

Jeffrey S. Long, NHA, MHA, MBA

President and CEO